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Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee




SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
SANFORD AVIATION NOISE ABATEMENT COMMITTEE 
HELD AT THE ORLANDO SANFORD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM
TUESDAY, APRIL 16, 2019 – 9:00 A.M.

I. CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS
The regular meeting of the Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Rocky Harrelson.
II. REVIEW OF OCTOBER 2018 & JANUARY 2019 MINUTES
Minutes of the October 23, 2018 and January 15, 2019 SANAC meetings were reviewed. Motion to approve the October 2018 minutes made by Kevin Thompson, seconded by Krysty Carr. Motion to approve the January 2019 minutes made by Ms Carr and seconded by Mr Thompson. Both sets of minutes approved as read.
III. NOISE REPORT
Review of January, February & March Data
Mr Thompson presented the January, February and March data.

Mr Thompson stated that February was the first month that we implemented VNOMS. 

Ms Carr asked if the reduced complaints could be attributed to the MD80’s no longer flying. 

Mr Thompson said when we switched to VNOMS, it was an unfamiliar reporting system and it happened overnight, so some members of the community did reach out saying that they were confused by it. He provided instruction to 4 or 5 members of the community. He said the noise footprint has shrunk drastically without the MD80’s. 

Review of Engine Run Data

Mr Thompson stated that noise complaints due to engine runs have been pretty much eliminated. 
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Total Complaints: 171  (2018: 195)  

Total Operations: 27,376  (2018: 23,386) 

Complaints by Location: Enterprise 11 

  Lake Mary 39 

  Heathrow   79 

  Sanford  20 

  Geneva 21 

  Winter Springs   1 

 

Number of Households: 16  (2018: 21) 

New Households: 1 

 

FEBRUARY 2019 

Total Complaints: 131  (2018: 410) 

Total Operations: 26,229  (2018: 25,326) 

Complaints by Location: Enterprise   1  

  Lake Mary 14 

     Heathrow 91 

  Sanford  14 

    Geneva 10 

  Longwood   1   

 

Number of Households: 13  (2018: 18) 

New Households: 2 

 

MARCH 2019 

Total Complaints: 249  (2018: 473) 

Total Operations: 31,525  (2018: 28,932) 

Complaints by Location: Lake Mary 9 

  Heathrow   202 

  Sanford  17 

  Geneva 21 

 

Number of Households: 12  (2018: 19) 

New Households: 0 


General Updates

· Noise abatement remark added to SFB Jeppesen 40-9A page, and will appear in the April 19 edition:

TURBOJETS ARE TO USE COMPANY FLY QUIET OR NOISE ABATEMENT PROCEDURES, FOR DETAILS CTC ARPT MANAGER AT PH # 407 585 4000

· The Sanford noise advisory email list is now live on the website. Mr Thompson encouraged everyone to sign up.
South-Central Florida Metroplex Update

Mr Thompson said the FAA is currently redesigning airspace south of I-4, and it involves 4 airports: Miami International Airport (MIA), Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), Orlando International Airport (MCO) and Tampa International Airport (TPA). The projected annual benefits are over $15 million in fuel savings, about 5½ million gallons of fuel savings and 46.1 thousand metric tons of carbon emissions.
The FAA are holding public workshops across Central Florida. This is for Orlando International traffic only, Sanford is not included in the Metroplex update. 
Subcommittee Proposed Operational Procedures

Mr Thompson said in July 2018, the SANAC Subcommittee’s proposed Operational Procedure recommendations were presented to SANAC for the first time. Six Operational Procedure recommendations were agreed upon unanimously by the Subcommittee members, comprised of three members of the public, a representative from L3 Flight Academy, SFB ATCT, and the Sanford Airport Authority. All members agreed that the listed procedures would help mitigate noise for the community. It is important to note that the procedures listed were recommendations that were made without Orlando TRACON participation in the Subcommittee meetings. 

Mr Thompson read out each proposed Operational Procedure as they were recommended to SANAC in July 2018:

OP-1. Change the Standard Instrument Departure (SID) top altitude to 3,000 feet for turbojet aircraft

Amend the SID Top Altitude to 3,000 feet for turbojets while retaining the 2,000 feet restriction for all other aircraft. The current 2,000 feet level off and subsequent climb to higher altitude is a considerable noise generator and places a higher after take-off workload on pilots of turbojet aircraft. A 3,000 feet Top Altitude is more compatible with the intended noise mitigation designed into the noise abatement take-off procedures. In addition, this change will allow TRACON to turn turbojet and general aviation aircraft on course sooner due to the altitude separation.

Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 1:

1. The FAA are the regulatory body for the National Airspace System. The FAA are responsible for managing SFB’s airspace, the Greater Orlando airspace, and for ensuring the safe and expeditious flow of air traffic across the U.S.A.

2. Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to adopt, manage, or enforce this proposal.

3. Orlando TRACON (F11) are currently promoting higher altitude assignments as a result of this proposal.

4. The Sanford Eight Departure (departure procedure) is still published with a 2,000’ altitude assignment.

Mr Thompson asked John Ramirez if Orlando TRACON would be able to adopt this procedure. Mr Ramirez said right now they have a collaborative work group and he has asked them to consider the 3,000 ft. There are some challenges, but this is something they are looking at, and it’s just a matter of working through it. He will keep us informed. In the meantime, he will mention to his controllers that we want to get these guys as high as we can, not just for the community, but it’s good service for the aircraft as well.

Mr Carew said he had noticed an improvement and this is the one Operational Procedure which is  beneficial to both pilots and the community.
OP-2. Amend the airport traffic pattern altitude for turbojet aircraft to 2,000 feet

Currently, this is the published intercept altitude for the ILS to Runway 9L. This change will provide relief to residents because an aircraft on approach to landing will intercept the visual glide path farther away from the airport (about 7 nautical miles on straight-in approach) and be in a descending profile using less engine thrust. Furthermore, aircraft arriving from the west to land on Runway 27R will be higher over residential Deltona on the downwind leg.
Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 2:

1. The FAA are the regulatory body for the National Airspace System. The FAA are responsible for managing SFB’s airspace, the Greater Orlando airspace, and for ensuring the safe and expeditious flow of air traffic across the U.S.A.

2. Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to adopt, manage, or enforce this proposal.

3. SFB Airspace extends 5nm in diameter, upwards of 1,500’ for the first 3.5nm, and upwards of 1,000’ for the last 3.5-5nm.

4. Any changes to SFB airspace such as, “Increasing traffic pattern altitude for turbojet aircraft to 2,000’” would have to come from the FAA.

Mr Thompson asked Mr Ramirez if the FAA are ready to adopt this procedure. Mr Ramirez said it’s one of those things, any time that Allegiant are doing a visual approach, we are requiring this. Turn them out 5 miles and keep them above the minimum vectoring altitude. To help the situation, if they request an ILS, they will give it to them. If visual conditions exist, they are normally going to do that because it’s less time.
OP-3. Promote continuous descent to land operations

With the eventual arrival of NextGen, the concept of Continuous Descent to Land should be pursued as the preferred descent and approach maneuver by all arriving turbojet aircraft. This is essentially an idle power descent from altitude to a point on the runway center line extended where configuration for landing is initiated. 
Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 3:

1. NextGen is currently being implemented across Central/South Florida and is currently in the design phase.

2. Orlando International Airport, the first airport in Florida to receive NextGen updates, does not have continuous descent to land or performance based navigation (PBN) procedures.

3. The Sanford Airport does not have published performance based navigation procedures and is not included in the South-Central Florida Metroplex Update.
OP-4. Noise abatement take-off profile

The Sanford Airport Authority should request that all pilots of turbojet aircraft utilize either the NBAA Standard Noise Abatement Take-off profile for business jets or the FAA Advisory Circular 91-53A Distant Noise Abatement Departure Profile (NADP-2), or comparable Operations Specifications noise abatement take-off profile for air carriers.
Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 4:

1. Noise abatement procedures (NAP) are voluntary in nature. 

2. Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to instruct pilots on flight procedures.

3. Flight safety and ATC instructions and procedures always have priority over any NAP. NAPs should be executed in the safest manner possible and within all FAA-mandated operating requirements.

OP-5. Eight (8) nautical mile final for turbojets

For visual approaches, ensure turbojet aircraft are turned and instructed to join at least an eight (8) nautical mile final to Runways 9L and 27R and to maintain 2,000 feet until established on final. Adopting this procedure places aircraft maneuvering for the base leg, with the higher thrust-noise exposure due to turning flight, to overfly conservation areas.
Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 5:

1. Orlando TRACON (F11) handles air traffic on arrival into SFB. 

2. Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to adopt, manage, or enforce this proposal.
Mr Thompson asked Mr Ramirez if Orlando TRACON would be able to adopt this procedure. Mr Ramirez replied that they would not.
OP-6. “Keep ‘em Clean” profile

On all visual approaches, pilots are requested to maintain a clean aircraft configuration as long as possible and to delay extending the landing gear until operationally necessary.
Mr Thompson made the following points regarding Operational Procedure 6:

1. Noise abatement procedures are voluntary in nature. 

2. Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to instruct pilots on flight procedures.

3. Flight safety and ATC instructions and procedures always have priority over any NAP. NAPs should be executed in the safest manner possible and within all FAA-mandated operating requirements.

Mr Thompson said moving forward, the Airport will continue to promote and lobby for OP-1, OP-2, and OP-5. As previously stated, The Sanford Airport Authority does not have the jurisdiction to adopt, manage, or enforce these proposals. The FAA is the regulatory body that controls the adoption of these procedures.
Regarding OP-3, without published performance based navigation procedures, the Airport cannot promote continuous descent to land operations. However, the Airport will promote continuous descent to land, otherwise known as performance based navigation procedures when they become a reality.

Mr Thompson said he would like to make a motion to adopt both OP-4 and OP-6. The Airport Authority will promote OP-4 by referencing the NBAA Noise Abatement Program for all turbine/ jet aircraft operators with the understanding that OP-4 and OP-6 are voluntary in nature and the Sanford Airport Authority cannot enforce either procedure. If the motion is approved, the Airport will update the SANAC website with the information. Ms Carr seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
Mr Speake said it would be appropriate to let the public speak before the final vote is taken on that motion. 

Mr Carew said he agreed with the proposal and the motion that had been put forward. He said the Subcommittee was fully aware that OP-1, OP-2, OP-3 and OP-5 were dependent on Air Traffic Control, but the process required them to go through the Airport Authority. They were aware that OP-4 and OP-6 were under the purview of the Airport Authority because they are not Air Traffic Control functions. 
Mr Buis said the FAA control heading and altitude until they issue that aircraft a visual approach, then it is up to the Captain of that airplane. He sees it every day when Allegiant start flying their visual approaches. Why, when there are hundreds of thousands of acres of swamp over there, and I watch these guys kamikaze over my neighborhood, over 5,000 people, every day that you’re visually landing to the east. 
Chairman Harrelson said a motion had been made and accepted, so these recommendations will be made to the Airport Authority who will decide how to proceed. 

Comments from Committee

Chairman Harrelson said Mr Thompson had done an excellent job. 
Other Liaison Reports

Allegiant Air
Mr Butler said he took exception to the kamikaze remark made by Mr Buis, he said Allegiant pilots are highly trained and educated on how to do visual approaches, they do them all the time. Mr Butler asked Mr Buis to point out specific instances and said he would like to follow up on them. 
Mr Buis said he believes that Allegiant are training their pilots properly, but he is an experienced pilot and he sits there watching the mayhem.  

Steve McGinley said he just took over as President for the Union at Sanford ATCT and he works the traffic that comes in here on the final. He said he understands what Mr Buis is saying regarding the visual approaches, but this is an airport like no other, in terms of volume of traffic that comes in with the mix. 
Mr Buis said it’s not so much the hard turn as it is the altitude. He understands that we have all these different planes in the mix, but we have to find a solution. He said he doesn’t understand why we are flying over houses when there are thousands of acres of swamp. 

Mr Ramirez said he would like to focus on what we can do. It sounds like the 3,000 ft is something that we can probably work on. 

Chairman Harrelson said the Subcommittee had done an excellent job, and he would like to thank them for their efforts, particularly Mr Carew who was the Chairman of that Committee. He would also like to thank the FAA for taking these points into consideration. He said it appears that we have made progress. 
Chairman Harrelson said he could see that we have a lower number of complaints and asked if we are now using a higher departure altitude in some cases, if we can. Mr Ramirez said he is encouraging his controllers at any chance they get to get them as high as they can, it’s a work in progress. 

Chairman Harrelson said if they had not made the request, we would still be using 2,000ft. 

Mr Carew said he would like to thank Mr Ramirez, because even sometimes in a south operation, when they see the opportunity, his controllers are giving these guys 5,000 ft out here.
Jane Marsden said the Committee is focusing on the lower number of complaints. She said this is contradictory, as she has been at previous meetings where a large number of the complaints had been made by her and she was told that she only had to file 1 complaint, just to be on the map. She used to log all the flights she had, which was time consuming, but the system allowed her to log multiple complaints at one time. The new system is a lot harder to use, because you have to use a slide scale and enter each time separately. Therefore, the complaints are down because it’s harder to use the system and also because it was said that we don’t need to list all the flights. 

Mr Thompson said the form is very similar to the one used on MCO’s, Daytona’s and Tampa’s websites. It is new, and he has trained a couple of members of the community on how to use the complaint portal and he has received zero complaints after that. Mr Thompson said he had sent Ms Marsden some information on what is required and offered to instruct her after the meeting. Mr Thompson confirmed that every telephone and email complaint had also been put into the system. He stated that in December 2018, we were still using the old system and complaints dropped almost 65%, so it is reasonable to suggest that an all airbus fleet has impacted the community in a good way and that noise has diminished greatly. 

Mr Buis said he has quit using the website, because it is so difficult and he calls instead. He said it’s laborious and so confusing, and it takes up so much time. Mr Thompson offered to instruct Mr Buis on how to file complaints.    

Chairman Harrelson said if you are going to 3,000 ft or 5,000 ft, that has also got to be helping. 

General Aviation
Wade Hawker said L3 have had an increase in operations and were at 9,100 hours last month. They expect a 20% increase in flight operations by mid to late Summer. They are going to be seeing more aircraft going out, they recently signed a contract with Piper for 240 aircraft, however, that is going to be global. Some of those aircraft will be coming in by Q3/Q4 of this year.   They are currently up to just over 700 students.
FAA
Nothing to add.
IV. ALLEGIANT AIR PRESENTATION
Jeff Yost said he would like to echo Captain Butler’s comments as far as Allegiant pilots, he can definitely understand the constraints that the Air Traffic system is under, but Allegiant pilots are top notch professionals.
Mr Yost said he spoke with Orlando TRACON (F11) Manager Bob Howard, at the end of December and he is a huge advocate of the company, and they talked about the 3,000 ft so it sounds like they are definitely striving to get to that goal.

Mr Yost said they talked about some of the things they could mitigate for noise abatement at Sanford. He said all flight crews are very cognizant of the fact that communities are sensitive to noise. He said they have implemented a recommendation for flight crews arriving after 11:00 pm, they have added it in our 10-7. This went into effect on April 4th, and this is part of the briefing.
Mr Yost gave a presentation:

· If arriving after 11:00 pm, if able, request vectors ILS 9L or 27R final approach course.
· This has been coordinated with Central Florida TRACON. The pilot will request this, but Air Traffic Control have to approve it, it’s a two part process. At that time, Sanford tower is closed. Prior to that, we generally do visual approaches. Visual approaches are done all over the United States, and hands down it’s the most efficient, expeditious way. 
· An ILS approach is a precision approach to a runway with both lateral course and vertical guidance. These procedures are ATC authorized. ATC will maneuver the aircraft to intercept the final approach course. It is at the discretion of the controller in the radar room exactly where the aircraft flies to reach the final approach. These types of approaches allow for a longer final to a runway.
· Key point: Route flown to the final approach course is determined by the FAA ATC facility (F11).
· A visual approach is a procedure which allows flight crews to descend and maneuver into the airport traffic area under visual conditions.  This is a clearance that is granted by the FAA Air Traffic Control authority. It is the most efficient entry and arrival into an airport from ATC and flight crew perspective. This is done all over the United States.
· In an effort to mitigate noise footprints, Allegiant Airlines have recommended to flight crews to request the instrument landing procedure. This may reduce the number of flights turning in closer to the airport environment. 

· The decision to execute this recommended procedure will be solely on the Captain of the aircraft. Decisions will need to be operational assessed such as weather, winds, traffic situations, and then granted authority by the Central Florida Approach Control .
· Total decision by the flight crew in concert with Air Traffic Control. 
· This does not eliminate noise; however, it will minimize it as aircraft are established on a longer final.
· This procedure could possibly create an additional 10 miles of flight time depending on where we are coming from.
· Allegiant Airlines are committed to working to help with noise concerns although we are mandated by federal Air Traffic Control procedures to abide with control instructions from the FAA. 
· Allegiant flight operations have recommended to flight crews to execute instrument approach procedures in lieu of visual approaches.
· Allows stabilized approach criteria by utilizing instrument landing system.
· Reduces the chances of a go-around.
· Avoids turning over populated areas on a visual approach procedure.
· 10 miles of flight adds about 3 minutes of flight time or 37 gallons of fuel per flight at $2.10 per gallon. This new procedure costs Allegiant about $120 more per flight. 
· Yearly cost may exceed $80k per year in fuel just for flights arriving after 11:00pm by executing the ILS approach with the extra fuel and crew operating costs. Allegiant have no problem with this and are definitely willing to do it.
· Allegiant Airlines have requested through Central Florida TRACON to have departures climb unrestricted to 3,000 ft MSL in lieu of our current 2,000 ft. MSL. TRACON is working this issue internally to date. This will prevent a level off at 2,000 ft and by being cleared to 3,000 ft, the hope is to climb into the high structure much quicker without the level off. 
· This new ATC procedure is totally dependent on Air Traffic Control requirements.  
· Pending status.
Mr Buis asked why it is only being implemented after 11:00pm. Mr Yost said this is a start, these approaches are the staple of IFR approaches into every terminal in the United States. With the number of airplanes that Allegiant have, it’s not efficient to do ILS approaches, it would cost too much money. 
Mr Buis said visual approaches are causing the problem. 
Mr Butler said when TRACON clear us for ILS approach, they have to protect the approach procedure, there is just too much volume in here during the day, they need to get airplanes into the terminal area. They have a lot of caveats they have to deal with on a daily basis. We have a FOPA program that constantly monitors things, you can’t do anything on an airbus without it recording and sending it off. If there are people that are cutting corners, that becomes apparent and gets flagged and gets responded to. The other thing he wanted to emphasize is unlike a lot of airlines, Allegiant pilots are neighbors here, they live in the area, they are sensitive to noise abatement issues because it affects them too.  
Mr Thompson asked Mr Buis to understand that this is a show of goodwill on behalf of Allegiant, this is a proactive step and we all can be encouraged by this development. 
V. PUBLIC COMMENT
Diane Crews said she would like to thank Captain Butler and Mr Yost on behalf of the Airport Authority for taking the time to be at the meeting. She said it is obvious that Allegiant takes noise control extremely seriously, and she really appreciates the effort they took to go through this explanation for the benefit of people who might not have understood. 

Mr Thompson said Ms Marsden had emailed some questions to the Committee in October 2018, and he had responded in November. Due to Sunshine Laws, he was not able to reply to all. Mr Thompson said questions 1 and 3 were Sanford ATC related, and he asked Carl Reda if he would like to respond. 
Mr Reda said as far as the tower determining the flight path, they have no say, it is pre-determined, all prop aircraft in an east configuration are going to get a 50 or a 110 heading and all jets are going to get an 80 heading. As far as climbing goes, everybody who is IFR gets 2,000 ft, that’s jets and props included, although we have seen an increase in higher for turbojets.
Ms Marsden asked for the question to be read out, so she knew what Mr Reda was referring to. 
Mr Reda read out question 1: 
What is the percentage that the controller who is in the tower or TRACON plays in determining the flight path of the arrivals or departures?  Thursday of last week (I think it was 3/14/19), no unusual weather patterns or anything, flights were departing to the east.  I was not home a portion of the day, however it seemed the majority of the departures turned a lot sooner than they typically do.  I was driving down Lake Mary Boulevard, I witnessed one departure take off and turn to the north way before the bridge.  Friday was similar, however later in the afternoon the flights/departures started coming all the way out to our property and making the turn to the right over our home and barn.
 Mr Reda said earlier in the day there might not have been additional traffic to the north of them so they were able to turn them sooner, but if you have a slow, single engine airplane and a jet levelled off at the same altitude, TRACON can’t turn them, so they have to run them out a little further and then turn them. Later in the day, it becomes easier to turn them sooner because there’s less traffic affecting them, and they are climbing higher in the morning because TRACON are giving them higher more frequently in the morning when there’s nothing else going on. As things start to get busy, they have to lock it down. Mr Ramirez agreed.
Mr Reda read out question 3: 
As for arrivals I would still like to know why the arrivals come in directly over our home and/or in between our home and the barn.  We are north of the runway and these flights are arriving, they are more than a mile from Hwy 46.  I have been told in the past that the arrivals need to follow a straight line going into the airport.  The straightest and direct line would be making their turn wider and coming in on the other side of Hwy 46.  Why is that path not taken?  Why do we have to have 100% of the arrivals come in directly over our property, very low and very loud? When you have the arrivals stacked one after the other some come in really low and very loud.
Mr Reda said that’s a TRACON function because they are the ones turning them in to the Airport. Mr Ramirez said they are providing everybody with an air traffic service, they are abiding by the rules, keeping noise abatement in mind. The Air Traffic Controllers are doing what they can, each and every day.
Ms Marsden said the other area is all wetlands and water, and it would be a straighter path. 

Mr Thompson said Ms Marsden had complained about the ILS, which is what was presented, and had also suggested that she was the only property that gets both arrivals and departures, and this was unique to her location. Ms Marsden said it appears that most people are either complaining about departures or arrivals, not both. Mr Thompson said when Ms Marsden gets arrivals, Lake Mary and Heathrow get departures, and when Ms Marsden gets departures, Lake Mary and Heathrow get arrivals, there is always a community that gets affected. Ms Marsden said it seems like her property is more impacted, partly because the departures are turning where she is, where if they are taking off on the other side, they are not having to make the turn. Mr Thompson said they do make the turn, they are turning to the same fix whether they are an east or a west operation. 

Mr Speake said one of the advantages of the software purchase is that you are now able to give us a specific incident, you are able to call Mr Thompson and say this just happened, why? We can now pull that track, go to the tower and TRACON and say let’s help Ms Marsden understand what happened with this flight. Mr Speake encouraged Ms Marsden to do that, he said it may not take care of her concern, but there will be a very specific reason for what happened. Ms Marsden said that is why she sent the examples she had to Mr Thompson. Mr Thompson said he would be happy to go through these with Ms Marsden after the meeting.  
Mr Thompson said we will have Atkins at the next meeting in July. Atkins are preparing our Master Plan, and they are going to explain the noise exposure map. Ms Marsden had a lot of questions about that, she felt like her property wasn’t included in a noise study. Mr Thompson said he had provided all of this information to Ms Marsden in an email. The Aviation Environmental Design Tool (AEDT), which is used to generate the noise exposure map, forms the DNL which is the accepted standard adopted by the FAA in 1979 by the Aviation Safety Noise Abatement Act. All noise exposure maps at airports in the United States are developed this way. He had put a link to the FAA’s website which outlines the noise modelling in the email he had sent to Ms Marsden in November. 

Ms Marsden had said that the noise exposure map is not accurate. Mr Thompson explained that it is the exposure map that is generated, and that is what the 65 DNL is based on. Ms Marsden said they did not come out to her area. Mr Thompson said they don’t have to, they don’t set up microphones. They get flight tracks, the fleet mix, the terrain around the area, they look at operations both present and forecasted, and the computer generates it. Mr Thompson said it has only been getting better over the years, they now use the AEDT, which is a much more sophisticated system. Ms Marsden said going back through the minutes, when they completed these monitoring systems, it was an outside independent company that did it, they set monitors out at various locations for an extended period of time and it was based on percentages. 

Mr Speake said there was no noise sampling done for the last Master Plan, it was all done through the program that Mr Thompson had spoken about. 

Mr Thompson said the 65 DNL is the triggering mechanism, if a residential property falls within that boundary, that resident is eligible for sound-proofing or the Airport will buy the property at fair market value with FAA funds. Mr Thompson said Ms Marsden lives 3.8 nautical miles to the north east of the Airport, off 9L departure end, but even if Ms Marsden lived in the subdivision on the other side of the 65 DNL, she still wouldn’t be eligible for funding.  
Ms Marsden said during the last monitoring that was done at her property, they didn’t receive 100% of the flights that they typically do, and it was 59.9, and the flights are only increasing. 

Ms Crews said she will talk to Jonathan Hand from Atkins to see if they are bringing the company that did the noise monitoring before (ESA) in for the July meeting, she will ask Mr Hand to invite them and see if they will be part of it. Mr Speake said that Atkins have advised that they will be doing it in house this time, with their own personnel. Ms Crews said we could still reach out and talk to Mike Albers and get an answer to our question about how it was done before as they did our original noise exposure maps, and they have done them subsequently. 
Chairman Harrelson said he thought that the Airport Authority has made a herculean effort to accommodate the situation, and he appreciates all the effort that is being made. 
VI. FUTURE MEETINGS
The next anticipated meeting will be on Tuesday, July 16th at 9:00am. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:20am.
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